
SPSO decision report

Case: 202006727, Grampian NHS Board

Sector: Health

Subject: Clinical treatment / diagnosis

Decision: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
C complained about the treatment that their parent (A) received at the ophthalmology department (the branch of

medicine concerned with the study and treatment of disorders and diseases of the eye) at Aberdeen Royal

Infirmary. A had been referred to the hospital by two opticians who believed that A's eyes required a review from

hospital specialists. Following the consultation, A was told to use a magnifying glass but that further medical

intervention was not required. However, A continued to have problems with their sight within the next year and

while abroad had to seek emergency medical review. A had to have surgery for the removal of both cataracts

(when the lens, a small transparent disc inside the eye, develops cloudy patches). C believed that A did not

receive appropriate treatment at the consultation and that consideration should have been given to the removal of

their cataracts.

We took independent clinical advice from an ophthalmologist (a doctor who examines, diagnoses and

treatsdiseases and injuries in and around the eye). We found that A was appropriately assessed and treated and

at that time there was not a clinical need or indication for eye surgery. It appeared that A's sight deteriorated

following the consultation and that could not have been predicted.

We did not uphold the complaint.
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